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Headteacher’s Message  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Thank you to all of you who attended the Summer Fun Night on Friday 

5th July. Despite the rain, it was a great success! Thank you to our 

hardworking PTA for organising and running the event. 

Lots of exciting changes have been happening in school this week. On 

Wednesday, children enjoyed an exciting Transition Morning, where 

they were able to spend time with their new teacher in their new classroom ahead of 

September. We have also begun to reorganise our classrooms and communal spaces around 

the school. A big change for next year is to relocate the library into a more practical area so 

that large groups and even the whole class can enjoy the space. Next year, we plan to create 

a ‘Curiosity Corner’ and a sensory space in the soon-to-be unused corridor space – more 

information on this to follow.  

As we declutter and modernise the books we have in school, class teachers will be putting 

out a selection of unwanted books at the end of every day next week. For a small donation 

to the PTA, we warmly encourage our school community to give these books a new home! 

Donations can be made in cash on the day or can be sent directly to the PTA bank account, 

(details below). Any donations received will be used to purchase new books for the library 

and/or classroom book corners.  

Thank you all for your continued support. 

Best wishes,  

Mrs C. Dover 
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Useful Information 

Key Dates  
2023-2024 

All diary dates show on our 
website calendar, which you are 

now able to subscribe to, just 
click the 

subscribe button 
on our website 
calendar and 

follow the 
instructions. 

Absent Line 
Please phone 01934 732270 

(option 1) before 9.15 on the day 
to advise the reason why your 

child will not be attending school. 
You will need to call 
this number every 

day until your child 
has returned to 

school unless 
previously agreed 

by the Headteacher.  

Healthy Snack 
As part of a healthy eating school, 

please remember to only send 
healthy snacks into school. Please 
note we are a NUT FREE school. 

This means no nuts are 
to be brought into 

school for snacks or 
in packed lunches. 

  Picnic Day 
On Monday 22nd July, there 

will be no HOT meals 
available. Please ensure you 

access Parent Pay by 
Monday 15th July to choose 

which sandwiches your child 
requires. 
Thankyou 

Pick up/Drop off 
 

Please could parents and 
carers not walk through 
classrooms at any time. 

Please visit the office who will 
be happy to assist. 

This includes entering any 
building to use the toilets 

without permission. 
Thankyou. 

Parent Pay 
If your child requires breakfast at 
breakfast club, please select this 

option on Parent Pay. 
Please book Breakfast Club and 
After School club asap as places 

are limited. 
Unfortunately, we are no 
longer able to cancel any 

bookings on the day. 

Attendance  

 

Lady Bird Class achieved the best 
attendance this week. 

Well done!  
 
 

 
 
 

Please follow the link for more 
information on Attendance.  

Lost Property 
Please check the lost property 

box by Friday 19th July. 

After this date, anything left 

will be donated to charity. 

Thankyou 

 

Online Safety 
YouTube Kids is often used by parents 
as child-friendly alternative. While the 

platform uses a range of different 
filters to stop adult content from 

playing, these aren’t always 100% 
effective. The NSPCC has published 

some helpful tips for parents to help 
keep their child safe on the site. 

Please use this link to visit the site.   

Safeguarding Team 
Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL): Chelsey Dover          

Deputy Designated Leads (DDSL): Felicity Gibb, Lana Whittaker, Lisa Woollon 
Safeguarding Governor: Martin Horton  

WLT Safeguarding and Educational Welfare Lead: Dawn Tomkies 
 

As parents, you can contact support agencies directly on:  
NSPCC: 0808 800 5000       Somerset Direct: 0300 123 2224      NSPCC: Keeping children safe online 

Please visit the SSCP safeguarding website link for regular updates on safeguarding: 
https://somersetsafeguardingchildren.org.uk/  

https://weareacademy.co.uk/calendar/
https://weareacademy.co.uk/calendar/
https://weareacademy.co.uk/key-information/attendance/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/how-to-keep-your-child-safe-on-youtube/
https://somersetsafeguardingchildren.org.uk/
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Christian Values 
 

Each half term we focus on a Christian Value, this term it is Responsibility.  
 

This week in…  

Rainbow Woods 
Preschool  

 

 
This week we are encouraging the children to get prepared for school by practicing turn 
taking, sharing, being kind and table manners etc.  
We played a little game of getting ready quickly by putting socks and shoes on. 
We have a student doing his work placement with us and the children are enjoying interacting 
with him. 
We are practicing the graduation song this week and we will be getting ready for our big day!! 
 
 

Reception In Reception this week we have continued with our story of Billy’s bucket and have used our 
sounds to write a list of sea creatures. In maths we have been using two colours of snap cubes 
to compare towers of up to 10 cubes and the numbers hidden within 10. We shared our first 
curriculum showcase and took part in pirate themed crafts. In Forest school we fed the birds 
meal worms and looked after our vegetable patch.  
 

Year 1 
 

In year 1 this week we have enjoyed learning to play rounders in our PE lesson. The 
children did so well and joined in enthusiastically, despite it being quite a difficult team 
game to comprehend with the complex rules. We had several rounders scored and some 
excellent fielding skills on display! In literacy the children have finished writing their 
innovated stories "Brownilocks and the three snakes". They included some excellent 
adjectives to describe the setting and all remembered to include repeated speech to make 
it a cumulative tale.  
 

Year 2 
 

We began the week by finding out more information about lighthouses and then as a class 
worked out how we were going to construct our lighthouses.  In English we wrote our 
instructions making sure that we did not miss out any steps. 
Finally, we made our lighthouse models and they look fantastic.  It has been so exciting having 
our parents visit to day and help us construct model wooden boats! 
 
 

Year 3 
 

Year 3 have had a busy week! On Monday afternoon we had PE coaches from Kings visit us to 
do a PE lesson, we did lots of throwing and catching skills. On Tuesday, we spent the afternoon 
being scientists and learning about how the muscles work in our body. Finally, after a busy 
transition morning on Wednesday, we had lots of our parents join us for our curriculum 
showcase afternoon, where we made some fantastic wind turbines linking to our Geography 
topic on how we energise our homes! 

Year 4 In Year 4 this week, we have been completing our final Invent write - explaining what tsunamis 
are. The children have really enjoyed this unit of writing and produced some really interesting 
work. We loved playing rounders on Wednesday and the progress they have made is amazing! 
Finally, we have been busy preparing for the Leaver’s service next week, which will no doubt 
be an emotional and personal celebration of these wonderful children. 
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Date     

 
 
 
 
Year Group 

 

 

 

Mon 15th    Year 1   Curriculum Workshop 2.30pm 

Tue 16th    

Wed 17th  Year 3 & 4 Sports Tournament 

Thurs 18th    

Fri 19th  Year 4 Leavers Service 

Mon 22nd  
 

 
Picnic on the field-If you require a school pack lunch, please book via 
Parent Pay by Monday 15th July. 

Tue 23rd 
 

 Last Day of Term 

Wed 24th 
 

 Inset Day-School closed to all children 

 

OTHER INFORMATION 

Defibrillator Training Session  

You are invited to a free training session at Weare Memorial Hall on Thursday 18th July at 6.00pm. This will 
be led by a Cardiac Nurse who will take you through the process of using the defibrillators that are 

provided by the Parish Council for use by our community. Please register your interest by emailing your 
Parish Clerk (Sally) on: weareparishcouncil@hotmail.com or by telephoning 01934 750480 
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